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October 2023
Dear Praying Friends and Supporting Churches,

Shalom and peace be upon you. The last few months have been busy with ministry travels and a short trip to celebrate
our 30th wedding anniversary. The Lord has been so good to us and we are thankful we get to serve Him. Thank you to
all who have reached out to us in lieu of recent circumstances in Israel. We had a trip planned to return to Israel in
December, but that will be postponed until we are able to go back.

We had a productive time this summer in Israel with our interns and I was able to stay several weeks after the interns
finished their training and returned to the States. I was able to preach and share the Gospel on many different
occasions. You never know the power of the Gospel and what it can do to someone during troublesome times. I reflect
on all the times that I witnessed to the soldiers and was reminded how the Bible tells us His Word does not go void. I
pray many called upon the Messiah, Yeshua (Jesus) to save them, especially during these challenging days they are
facing.

Upon my return to the States, we hit the ground running to conferences and churches to preach, share Jewish
Awareness Ministries, and be a light where we could. While home for a few days, I needed some work done and had a
man come over to do the job. I was able to share the Gospel with him and also give him a Hebrew/English New
Covenant as he lived near Jewish people and was interested. Coincidentally, just this past week when we were home,
he called to ask for more Bibles to give out! What an encouragement it was to be able to teach someone the power of
sharing the Gospel.

In between our travels, we had the opportunity to go and celebrate our 30th anniversary in Hawaii. We were able to
stay in an apartment provided by friends and enjoy fellowship with a couple of good churches. We joined the Labor
Day picnic down by the water with a church group and ran into friends we had known for years. While talking,
someone told me there was a Jewish couple walking and that I should go talk to them. So, I did. I met a lovely couple
from Tel Aviv celebrating their honeymoon. I was able to share the Gospel with them and challenge them to read
Isaiah 53, which they promised they would do. Another young man was selling dead sea products, and I had a good
conversation with him and was able to share Yeshua in the Passover. Divine appointments even while on “vacation!”

Please pray for Israel and the current situation happening now. We have people there who are like family to us who are
able to get supplies and aid to the soldiers. They are also bold witnesses by sharing the Gospel with both Jews and
Arabs. Our hearts are breaking and we feel so hopeless; however, we can pray. Don’t ever underestimate the power of
prayer and what it can do in your life and to those in need. Pray for the peace of Jerusalem, protection, and provision.
We also ask that you pray for our travels as we have a month of back-to-back travels in churches and conferences.
Keep looking up and keep telling others about how they can go to Heaven one day, because that day could be sooner
than we think.

Your ambassadors to the Jewish people,
Rusty & Ronda Guin
“And of some have compassion, making a difference:” Jude 22


